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CANTERBURY POLICY FORUM  

The Policy Forum met on 11 October 2019. Key agenda items were:  

• upcoming proposals from central government that are likely to affect 

Canterbury councils and communities 

• reviewing a draft regional submission on the Action for healthy 

waterways discussion document for consideration and approval by 

the Mayoral Forum 

• process and guidelines for 

regional submissions and how 

these relate to council 

submissions – for further 

discussion by the Chief 

Executives Forum on 4 

November 

• convening a short-life working 

group chaired by David Ward 

for collaboration on 2021–2031 

Long-Term Plans   

• a report back on the recent train-the-trainers workshop held in 

September 2019 on writing recommendations and effective peer 

review – the Forum agreed to organise regional workshops in 2020 

on report template design and using 2018 Census data 

• updates on the Canterbury Water Management Strategy, and from 

Canterbury Planning Managers and the Natural Hazards and 

Compliance, Monitoring and Enforcement working groups. 

The Canterbury Policy Forum meets quarterly and is chaired by Bill Bayfield (Environment 

Canterbury). Members are Toni Durham (Ashburton), Brendan Anstiss (Christchurch), 

Katherine Trought (Environment Canterbury), Hamish Dobbie (Hurunui), Matt Hoggard 

(Kaikōura), Katherine Hill (Mackenzie), David Ward (Selwyn), Mark Low (Timaru), Simon 

Markham (Waimakariri), Carolyn Johns (Waimate) and Mike Searle (Waitaki). Ronnie 

Cooper (TRONT), Tracy Tierney (Compliance, Monitoring and Enforcement Working 

Group), Geoff Meadows (Planning Managers Group) and James Thompson (Natural 

Hazards Working Group) also attend. 

The role of the Canterbury Policy Forum 

− joint analysis and submissions (one strong Canterbury voice) 

− reduce duplication of policy effort (efficient local government) 

− implement joint initiatives (collaborate to get better results). 
 

 

We stand together and  

speak with one strong 

Canterbury voice. 

Our principles and process  

for working together  

are summarised  

on our website here. 

This news page, and meeting 

papers with confirmed 

minutes, are published on the 

Mayoral Forum’s website at: 

www.canterburymayors.org.nz   

You are welcome to contact 

the Secretariat (contact details 

below) for further information. 

 
COMING UP 

The Chief Executives Forum 

meets on Monday 4 November. 

The Mayoral Forum meets on 

Friday 29 November. 

 

Regional forums meeting dates for 

2020 will be confirmed by the 

Mayoral Forum at its November 

meeting. 
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Contact us 

Regional Forums Secretariat 

secretariat@canterburymayors.org.nz 

T: Simon Fraser 027 613 2635 
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